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MOOSE RIDERS CHILI COOK OFF 

   March 7, 2020 

      In the Park 

 

 

 
See Flyer for Details 

 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE!  
 
BUNCO 2ND THURSDAY, March 12, 2020  
Every Tuesday...Line Dancing with Duffy 6-8 PM 
Every Wednesday...Guitar Night 6-8 PM 
Mar 6…FISH & SHRIMP w/WORKIN’ MEN band 
Mar 7...Moose Riders Chili Cook Off & Music 
Mar 13...Steak Night w/JIM ALLEN band 
Mar 20…Corned Beef & Cabbage w/STAGE ROBBERS 
Mar 21… Dinner  w/COMEDY NIGHT 
Mar 28...Lasagna w/SO RARE band 
    Dinners & Entertainment subject to Change,  
                Please verify on our website  
                        www.Moose1874.org.    
                                 



 



DISTRICT #23 LODGES 

 

El Centro #1033 
2310 Myrtle Road 
Imperial CA 92251 
 
Escondido #1874 
Chapter #1310 
25721 Jesmond Dene Rd 
Escondido CA 92026 
 
Kearny Mesa #1852 
Chapter #1337 
3636 Ruffin Road 
San Diego CA 92123 
 
Lemon Grove #1713 
Chapter #2267 
9062 Memory Lane 
Spring Valley CA 91977- 
 
Mira Mesa #2108 
8670 Miramar Rd Suite T 
San Diego CA 92126 
 
Oceanside #1325 
2017 South Coast Hwy 
Oceanside CA 92054 

 
San Diego #508 
Chapter #002 
1648 30th St 
San Diego CA 92102 

 

 

 
 

LOYAL ORDER OF MOOSE #1874 
Phone: 760-745-1874         Fax: 760-745-5501 

BOARD OF OFFICERS 

Governor                Phil Persails      760-522-4505      
Jr. Past Governor                                         
Jr. Governor     Robert Fleck Jr.       
Prelate                     Bob Fleck Sr,     
Administrator               Dan Papp       760-310-8031             
Treasurer         Phil Ponto              
1 Year Trustee                  John Turner 
2 Year Trustee                  Alan Kosbab 
3 Year Trustee                  Jim Trageser 

APPOINTED OFFICERS 

Sergeant at Arms     Pete Street   
Inner Guard        
Outer Guard         

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN 
Moose Legion       John Bissell 
Membership            
Application Review              
Endowment Fund                 
Activity Chairman                      
Community Service             Jim Trageser 
Newsletter                    Charly Papp     760-310-8030  

 
 

 WOMEN OF THE MOOSE CHAPTER 1310...Meetings 1st & 3rd Wednesdays 

 
BOARD OF  OFFICERS 

Senior Regent      Meridee Reynolds 
Junior Graduate Regent   Lydia Persails 
Junior Regent      Terrie Jacobsen       
Sec/Treasurer      Grace Wichert            
Recorder       Charly Papp       

         APPOINTED OFFICERS 
Guide        Nora Williams      
Asst. Guide      Evelyn Raedel 

    STANDING COMMITTEES 
Higher Degrees     Jeanne Pulver 

         CHAPTER DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEES 
Membership Retention   Michele Fettig 
Community Service    Yvonne Stone 
Mooseheart/Moosehaven  Donna Marcus 
Activities/Sports     Liz Crewdson 

                                                  AUDIT COMMITTEE 
Chairman       Cindy Mintz 
Member       Carla Albright 
Member       Tina Farrell      

                                                REVIEW COMMITTEE 
Chairman       Amber Freeze 
Member       Susan Huppert 



 

   NEWSLETTER  

     BOOSTERS 
 

 
Jim & Jean Blythe (1-20) 
Nancy Browning (3-21) 
Cowboy Bill   (1-21) 
Marge Crawford (7-20) 
Bob & June Fleck (10/20) 
Pat Greene (3-20) 
Harvey & Shirley Higgins (1-20) 
John & Carolyn Kirk (3-20) 
Dale & Donna Kissinger (1-20) 
Dan & Charly Papp (3-20) 
Larry & Sue Phillips (4-20) 
Dale & Jeanne Pulver (2-20) 
Ben Smith (7-20) 
Nora Williams (1-21) 
 
 
 
Thank you for your support.  

  

 

 

WE NEED YOUR HELP TO 
PRINT AND MAIL OUR   

NEWSLETTER TO MEMBERS 
WHO DO NOT USE            

COMPUTERS. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please consider becoming a Booster. 

Your donation ($10 per person) 
helps make it possible to print the 

Newsletter and MAIL it to ALL  
members without email.  We need 
YOUR help to make sure all mem-

bers know what’s  

happening at our Lodge. 
 

      Governor’s Corner                  

 
           

 

Hello Brothers and Sisters of our Lodge: 
 
Brothers and Sisters of our Escondido Lodge. We are back repairing the 
plumbing on the outside bathrooms in the park. Hopefully it will be 
completed soon.  

 

We are now open with burgers and fries. on the 1st, 2nd and 3rd    
Mondays of the month. The forth Monday Phil Persails will have Fish 
and Feathers (chicken wings) so please come out and show your    
support so we can continue to stay open on Mondays. 

 

Friday is always a good night to enjoy your Lodge, with a great dinner 
and great band for dancing. You don't have to go all the way to Oceanside or San Diego for a fun night. 
As a plus, you have fun while you support your Lodge. 

 

The Super Bowl Chili Cook Off and Party was a great success. We had 12 entries of chili. It was hard to 

decide the winner. First place went to Frank Almond, 2nd place was Charly Papp. There we at least 50 
people at the Lodge and lots of chili and other goodies to eat.  If you missed it check out the calendar for 
next year's Super Bowl party. 

 

We want to thank Bob Fleck Sr. and Jr. for the best Prime Rib Valentines Dinner ever. 

The Mardi Gras dinner, with Jambalaya, corn bread and pralines were delishes. Thank you Jim Trageser 
and crew for the great dinner, and Duffy for playing music.  Congratulations, to the winners of the   
costume contest, enjoy your gift cards. 

 

The Moose Riders are having their chili cook off on March 7th in the park with live music, burgers and 
hot dogs for purchase. Come out and vote for the best chili. We do have a lot of great chili cooks. This is 
a fund raiser for the Moose Riders. 

 

Do not forget to purchase your tickets for the Comedy Show on March 21st.  Tickets are $25 each, this 
includes the show, appetizers, dinner and dessert. 

 

Anyone interested to be on the Lodge Board of Officers or to be on any committee please contact Dan 
Papp for a nomination form. We would love all our members to step up and help whenever and      
wherever they can.  

 

If you haven't been down in the park lately, please go and see all the work that has been done. Bob Feck 
has been working hard to get the park ready for the summer. Dan, Bob, Phil Pontos, Shawn and myself 
have been working on the cement around the keg barn and the serving area. 

 

The covers over the serving area is looking great, thanks to the donations of Gary Lake and Dan Papp, 
and to all the men working to put it all together.  If anyone can find time to help Bob Fleck in the park, 
please call Bob or Dan Papp. This is your lodge, so let's work together to make it happen for our summer 
events. 

 

Fraternally Yours  

Phil Persails 

Governor 

 
 
 

 



Senior REGENT’S chapter chatter 

 

                                 

       Dear Co-Workers and Friends, 

                                                   The year is flying by and it seems that with each week there are more people to    
                                        thank for the success of our Chapter.  A BIG Congratulations to Terrie Jacobsen for being  
                                         awarded her Academy of Friendship at the mid-year convention last week.  Her Chapter 
                                         Celebration/ceremony will be held in April...so please come help us celebrate and  
                                         congratulate her on her award!  
 
                                                  With Easter around the corner, the Women of the Moose put on a great celebration, 
complete with Easter Bunny, for our children and grandchildren.  Be sure your cuties don't miss out on the fun. 
Sign up sheets will be posted soon. Thanks to Tina Farrell who has organized this event for the past few years 
and always has a great party planned.   
 
          We so appreciate all of you who help with the WOTM and LOOM fundraisers.  Whether bake sale bakers 
or eaters, opportunity drawing participants we need to support our Lodge in all it's endeavors.  
 
          We appreciate the efforts and talents of Jim Trageser for cooking and organizing the Mardi Gras  
celebration.  A great time was had by all that participated!   
 
          Come join us at the Lodge for a belated St. Patrick's day celebration on Friday March 20th as we feast on a 
traditional corned beef dinner, have a costume contest and dance the night away.  Amber Freeze is organizing 
this event and it's sure to be a winner.  See you there!  
 
          Read your newsletter and check out all the activities the lodge brings to you and your family.  Don't     
forget what a gem we have here and help us keep it that way!   
 
Fraternally yours,  
 
Meridee Reynolds   

Sr. Regent 



 

 

 

 

ADMINISTRATOR’S UPDATES 
  

Hello All, 

Well it is that time of month again.  Here it is March and time is flying by.  Here are some updates.  With donations 
from Gary and Cindy Lake and I, we are redoing the covers over the food line in the park.  With the help of Bob 
Fleck (Jr.), Sean Caole, Phil Ponto and I, we laid some new concrete in the food line area.  The line now has more 
space and the trip spot as you round the sidewalk is gone.  One of the Covers has been redone and the second one’s 
materials are on site.  If you see these folks say “thanks.” 

Again our old septic system is in dire straits.  Thanks to Jesse Farrell cutting the concrete out and exposing the tank 
we now know that part of the tank has collapsed.  We are working with Jesse and Crew to devise a recovery 
plan.   Jesse & Company have also put more work into the stage.  It is much sturdier and looks more finished.  Here 
is another group of Moose who deserve a big thanks for their efforts. 

Bob Fleck and Sean Caole have been working on fixing up the horseshoe pits.  They are adding some artificial grass, 
which is no easy job.  At least it will stay green and won’t need water.  

Our Cub Scout Pack 640 has taken over the task of putting up a play set that was donated to us.  The plan is to   
refurbish the old one and incorporate it into the donated one.   

The Moose Riders have committed to covering the barrel bar to enhance the dance floor area. 

The hope is to get the park in shape before late spring.  Our goal is to provide a great location for members to enjoy 
the summer. 

I wish to thank all of you who stepped up with donations.   Some individuals gave substantially and it has helped   
immensely.   To all of you and the volunteer workers, not only on the projects but also the consistent folks that are 
always there to help, the Board of Officers expresses our appreciation.  THANK YOU! 

DON’T FORGET THE MID-YEAR CONFERENCE (February 27-March 2)!!  It is Buena Park so try to attend. 

Thanks for all that you do, 

Dan Papp 

Hello Moose Riders, 

 

We have scheduled a Moose Rider Chili Cook-Off for March 7th from 2pm-10pm. Please check out 
the flyer in the newsletter for information on how to enter the Chili Cook Off.  We’ve been working 
hard in the park along with other Lodge members to get the park ship shape. 

Once the weather starts warming up we will start planning more weekend rides. If there are some 
places you would like to check out, please let me know and we can schedule a ride. 

Our next meeting will be held in the Lodge Park, on March 1 at 10:30am. Hope to see everyone 
there.  After we’ll look at a ride to the Coast. 

 

 

Jesse Farrell, Vice President-Extreme South CA/NV Moose Riders (ESMR) 





 Mardi Gras Dinner and Costume Party 
By: Jim Trageser & Crew and Duffy playing Tunes 

Jim and the Cook Crew...what’s that potion 
you’re mixing up?! 

Cub Scout Pack 642 helping out! 

Our own crazy Duffy playing at your request a little  
Voodoo Magic! 



 







 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

LookinG for serviCes?  Don’t know who to CaLL or who to trust?   

Now you do...Call one of our fraternal members, support their  business 

 

EVENT PLANNING 

As a member one of your benefits is use of the Lodge and Park for  special functions! Are 

you planning a wedding, anniversary, birthday or celebration...Why not plan it at the Lodge 

or our beautiful park? Now that the Lodge is closed on Saturday’s we have room for indoor 

special events. 

For Details contact:   Dan Papp 760-310-8031 
Lodge1874@mooseunits.org 

Do you have a favorite charity?  Do you want to help the organization raise funds.  Think about a  
function at the Lodge.  We can work with you to create a great fundraiser if you will chair the com-
mittee to manage the event.  Think about it!  Your Lodge Home has many         attributes that will 
serve you and your charitable organization as well. 



MARCH 2020 Newsletter 

For up-to-date information, check our website at : 

www.moose1874.org 
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